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	Nursery
This week in the Nursery we have been learning all about Winter!  We have been discussing our own personal experiences with cold weather and of course have had plenty of rain and ice to discover on our trips to and from school.  We have been experimenting with ice, seeing how it melts and learning about how it is made.  We have also enjoyed painting snowman pictures, practising our counting with snowman buttons and sequencing the process of making a snowman.  We have also started our Letters and Sounds lessons this week. Reminder to parents: when waiting to come through the gate, please do not let your children run around the staff car park in between the staff cars.  Thank you.

	Reception
Welcome back everyone after the holidays. We hope you enjoyed it. Since starting back we have begun our new topic 'Changes' and focused on winter for two weeks. We filled a glove with water, put it into the freezer and noticed how it had turned into the ice hand. We spent the day observing how the ice melted and discussed why. Everyone then used their finger phonemes to write about how the ice hand felt and we saw some very good describing words. The children have had the opportunity to play with corn flour and water. In numeracy, we have been learning about taking away and how to use a number line to help us find the answer. Can we please remind you to support your child in learning their tricky words in their word wallets regularly and make sure all correct P.E. kits are in school next week. We look forward to seeing you at the numeracy workshops next week. We hope you are enjoying playing the numeracy games with your child and can see the benefits of this.

	Year 1
1A         This week we have been working especially hard at both Literacy and Numeracy - we have been learning lots of very important things that will help us, not just in Year1 but throughout the rest of our time at Dorrington Academy. In Literacy we have been examining how sentences are made up and started to look at grammar in writing.
In Numeracy we have begun looking at partitioning 2 digit numbers, what each digit means and how bigger numbers are made up. We have worked really hard. I want to especially welcome Karima to the class - she joined on Tuesday and has already made lots of friends and settled in well.
1H          May I firstly extend to you a warm welcome back and wish you all a very happy new year. I have been so impressed with the way the children have settled back into the new term. Over the coming weeks in literacy we will be exploring recount texts and in numeracy we will be focusing on place value. Our new IPC topic is called ‘The Magic Toymaker’.  We will also be experimenting with designing toys of our own . A huge well done to Na’hum whose manners, politeness and eagerness to be ready to learn new things has been exemplary. Rohan has been superb at reading the time on his new watch. His regular time checks are helping the whole class to learn o’clock and half past times!
1T          In Literacy this week we have been learning what makes a sentence. We found out that a sentence must have a verb and a noun. We read our sentences carefully and highlighted all the verbs and the nouns.  A big well done to all of you! In Numeracy we started the week ordering numbers on a number line then began looking at place value partitioning numbers into tens and units. Well done to Maria and Hamza who worked really hard using cubes to show values of tens and values of units. We have also started our new IPC topic 'The Magic Toymaker' and we are all very excited to learn lots of new and exciting things. Keep up the hard work 1T!

	Year 2
2H          Another week has flown by in 2H this week! We have started our new Literacy topic all about explanations. We had a good look at what an explanation is and have started to think about how we could explain the science experiment we did earlier in the week when we looked at reversible and irreversible changes! We learnt that once you heat an egg, it changes and you can't get it back to how it was, but if you melt chocolate you can! Well done 2H!
2L          We have had a fantastic week!  Children have had a splash day at swimming and all children are enjoying going into
              the water. Just a reminder - please can parents make sure children are wearing appropriate swim wear. Boys need to   

              wear swimming trunks for swimming (not shorts) and girls to wear a one piece swim suit.  In Miss Le’s literacy set we 
              have also been learning  about features of an explanation text.  In Miss Le’s numeracy we have been learning about 
              place value and children have had fun using flip number charts.  Children have been working very hard. Keep it up!
2W        We have all started 2014 smart and ready to learn. Weekly swimming lessons are new to year 2 and children will 
              continue to swim for the remainder of the year. Thank you to all parents who have ensured their child has the correct 
              swimming kit so they can partake in a fun but very important part of their education.   We have also started our new 
              IPC topic, which is called Seeing the Light. You can find more information about this topic on the Dorrington Academy 
              website. So far children have explored different light sources and experienced darkness in our sensory room. We have 
              also had a creative day making a super display of light sources.  A very good start to another term. Keep it up!
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	Year 3
3B
Welcome back 3B! The children have been learning lots of new things and have tried really hard all week. As part of our new IPC topic 'The Active Planet' we had a creative day. The children made a variety of items for the display, including a cross section of a volcano, a Tsunami wave and a large ash cloud. The display looks fantastic! Well done. 
3M         In 3M We have been busy creating our wonderful display for our new IPC topic 'The Active Planet.’ The children have been working really hard on the display and it certainly does look fantastic! Well done 3M. In Literacy we have been looking at the author Martin Wadell. We have read some of his fantastic books, such as 'The Big, Big, Sea' and writing questions to him about his life and books. These are in preparation for our letters to him next week. In Numeracy we have been making juice cocktails. The children have been using their capacity knowledge to create marvellous cocktails for our mini competition. In 3M we are really trying to push our attendance and punctuality so could you please try to ensure you are in school on time everyday. Thank you.
3T
Happy New Year everybody, I hope you had a fantastic break. The children have had a fantastic start to 2014. They have started their new IPC topic 'The Active Planet' and created a wall display featuring a volcano and tsunami wave. It looks brilliant. In literacy the children are studying an author and will eventually write a letter to that author or to a character in one of their books. Well done 3T.

	Year 4
4HY       This week in 4HY we have been looking at Aladdin.  Children wrote some excellent character   descriptions.  In IPC   

              children became doctors and gave each other health checks.

.4L
What a wonderful creative week in year 4. This week in literacy, children have been looking at the story of 'Chanda and the Mirror of Moonlight.' Set 1 produced excellent setting descriptions using their senses. Well done to Aisha and Majid for your creative diary writing. In numeracy we have been looking at using efficient calculation strategies. Well done set 2! You really impressed me with your work.

4W
In 4W this week, we pretended to be doctors and we learnt how to examine our 'patients' pule rate, temperature, sleeping and eating habits.  We will use this information next week to create graphs to show our results.  In science, we have looked at the differences between animal and human skeletons. We thought about how skeletons have adapted to suit their habitat.  In literacy, we have been writing character descriptions based on Aladdin and Jaffar. We are really looking forward to our creative afternoon on Friday.

	Year 5
5J
A big happy new year from 5J who have had a wonderful first week of the new term. We are very excited for our new IPC topic 'What a Wonderful World' and have been conducting some fabulous research on some of the natural disasters that occur. Children have also been completely entranced by the poem' The Highwayman' in literacy, and we are working towards writing a diary entry as one of the characters this week. An amazing,  busy week back and looking forward to the new term.
5T
This week 5T have been busy learning all about our new topic ‘What a wonderful world’. The children have enjoyed 
               finding out about the different continents and natural features of our world.  They also worked in teams to research 
               different natural disasters and enjoyed giving their presentations to the rest of the class.  This week’s pupil of the week 
               is Harvinder – well done!
5S
This week in 5S, we have been exploring extreme weather that form part of our 'Physical World' topic. The natural     
              disasters researched  included volcanoes, hurricanes, tornadoes, tsunamis, earthquakes & floods. Well done to all for 
              their excellent efforts and team-work. The children voted for the volcano project by Lemise, Khadijah, Nathan & Omari 
              and the tornado project by Wojciech, Asif & Joyti as the most educational. A big well done from Mr Smith to Regan, 
              Aisha, Lucy & Haadi for their presentation style, props and audience participation element!

	Year 6
6G
Congratulations to everyone in Year 6 for their excellent independent research on World War II, some of which is now 
              on display in the Multipurpose space. In set one Numeracy, we have looked at reflecting, rotating and translating 
              shapes. In literacy for IPC we have been planning reports on the dangers of drugs. Well done 6G for your excellent  
              behaviour during our recent business trip to Birmingham city centre.

6M
I have been really impressed by the quality of the children’s World War II presentations.  In literacy, we have been 
              planning factual reports, with a particular emphasis on using connectives and a full range of punctuation. In Set 3 
              maths we have looked at probability.  Well done everyone, keep up the good work.
6W         In Maths we have been working on mental maths strategies, using multiplication and division facts, to help us solve 
              tricky calculations. In literacy we have been planning factual reports based on our knowledge of legal and illegal drugs.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 17th January 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY


Dates for your Diary








Friday, 14th February 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM


Monday, 24th February 2014 – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Friday, 11th April 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER HOLIDAYS


Monday, 28th April 2014 – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS
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ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance:   KS1  RW/1A  100%        KS2    6W       99.17%


                      REC RW        100%        Yr 3    3B/3M  98.75%


                      Yr 1   1A        100%        Yr 4    4W        97.50% 


                     Yr 2    2H     99.14%        Yr 5     5J         97.41%


                                                              Yr 6    6W        99.17%


                                      Punctuality:     KS1 1A  2 lates              KS2   4l/5S   2 lates


                                       MOST LATES:   KS1 – 2H/2L (10 LATES)    KS2 –4W (12 LATES)





CLASS WINNERS


KS1	2W     KS2	3M


HOUSE WINNER


This week’s House Winner is DIAMOND.  Well Done!





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT


KS1	1A 	KS2	4L

















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES


Charlie and the Chocolate Factory


As part of our school production, we will be decorating the hall and corridor with ‘sweets and chocolates’.


Please could you send in empty sweet/chocolate containers, empty sweet/chocolate tins, tubs and sweet/chocolate bar wrappers.


Also any wrapping paper inner tubes please.


Thank you!!











YEAR GROUP NEWS
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Lost Property


Lost property will be on show in the canopy area on 


Friday, 24th January, after school.  


Please come and have a look for any lost items.





Safe Internet Use


Information session for parents


Monday 20th January at 3.35pm


All parents welcome








Contact Details


If you have recently changed your mobile or home phone numbers, or home address, please inform the school office, so that we can contact you in an emergency.


Thank you.








Parking on Dorrington Road


Please respect our neighbours and park responsibly when dropping and collecting your children. Please do not park on footpaths or block driveways, or park in DISABLED BAYS.


Thank you.





Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.








“Together we are stronger"








